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March 31st, 2025 

RE: Preliminary Inspection of Building After Earthquake                                      

Dear Valued Guest,  

Following the recent earthquake in central Myanmar, which has also affected parts of Thailand, we are 

relieved to confirm that all of our employees and guests are safe and accounted for, and the hotel remains 

secure. The engineering team conducted a preliminary inspection of the building walls, common areas, and 

engineering systems. 

No structural damage was found.  

The structural inspection of the building on March 29, 2025 was completed at 14.00 hrs. The details are as 

follows; 

1. The building structure remains safe for occupancy. 

2. Some walls, ceilings, and floors in common areas have been affected by movement but do not impact 

the structural integrity of the building. 

3. The electrical and plumbing systems are functioning normally. 

4. The passenger elevators are fully operational, with a total of two guest elevators in service. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact our team. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Jirunthara Chinvaroj 

Hotel Manager 

Mercure Bangkok Sukhumvit 11 
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